
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

10th February 2022 
 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
It is with frustration that I must write to you to inform you that I will be asking all of 
Year 9 to stay at home on Friday 11th February and access their educational 
provision remotely.  We have done everything possible to keep the school open at 
this time but with an outbreak of Covid-19 in school and significant staff absence, our 
risk assessment of the situation means that I can no longer guarantee safe ratios of 
staff to students tomorrow in classrooms.  I would like to thank all of the staff team 
who have worked so hard to keep provision going; covering staff absence continues 
to be incredibly challenging at the moment. 
 
Year 9 work for the full day is set on Google Classroom and will be ready to access 
from 8.30am on Friday morning.   
 
Thank you for your understanding at this time and we look forward to 
welcoming everyone back on site on Monday 21st February for the new half 
term.  Please continue to stay safe and well. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Halina Angus 

Head Teacher 

 

The South Wolds  
Academy 

and Sixth Form 

Church Drive, Keyworth, Nottingham NG12 5FF 
e-mail: office@southwolds.notts.sch.uk  Website: www.southwolds.co.uk 
Twitter: @southwolds  Telephone: 0115 9373506 
 

Halina Angus BA (Hons), MA, NPQH Head Teacher 
 

Sarah Brooks B.Sc (Hons) and Carol Shardlow  B.Eng (Hons) 
Deputy Head Teachers 
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